HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:
Tuesday August, 27th 2019 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645. 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
John Mahan, Frank Crowley, David Nixon, Lee Culver, Jan Bowers and Michael Hurley, Vahan Khachadoorian. 

RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:

Eric Beebe and Lee Ames

OTHERS PRESENT:



Janelle Brown, Brian Albee
PUBLIC COMMENTS
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS
· Janelle Brown – Beach Sticker Policy – She would like the Beach sticker policy looked at because she was asked to provide a copy of her car lease which she considers a personal financial document which contains personal information and she is not comfortable providing this to a sticker seller. 
· Brian Albee, DPW – Whitehouse Field; There is no one around to police the field on the weekends and they have had issues with teams jumping the fence to play. When the field is locked due to rain they play anyway and due damage to the field and infield. He would like to see a large security deposit required for WHF to alleviate these damages. Also at some point he wants to extend the inner gate to prevent cars from going through it.
RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
· Bills & Signatures 
· Approval of Minutes from 6/25/19.
A motion was made by Lee Culver to accept the minutes of 6/25/19 as written; Vahan Khachadoorian seconded the motion. Vote is unanimous, 6 in favor, 0 against.  
· Director’s Report
· Property Maintenance Report – 
· McPhee Field, 2 months ago DPW said there was something wrong with the well. They never got back to us, then sent us a bill for $8000 for a new well. 
· No small craft launch signs at have not been replaced at Red River Beach. 
· No smoking signs will be ordered.
· Mike Hurley said to try pricing a Conex rental for kayak storage at Cahoon’s Road Beach.
· Budget Reports
· Chairman’s Report
· John Mahan spoke to the Assistant Town Administrator about the Brooks Park Restroom, a waiver request has been sent to ADA in Boston.
· John wants to make sure we are ADA compliant at Red River Beach.
· Liaison Reports
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon was not in attendance.
· Facilities Committee – Lee Culver
· Lee Culver gave kudos to the HCC & Recreation Staff for handling patrons, seniors and kids that were in the building when the tornado hit.

MISC CORRESPONDENCE:

· BOS notification of vote on Beach Rules & Regulations.
· Bench request Red River Beach, Patricia Burke Longo. 
OLD BUSINESS:


· Brooks Lighting Project – No update as of yet. The RFP is still not complete. The Commission asked Eric to please send a memo to BOS stating that we are still waiting and are afraid we won’t have enough funding due to the excessive delays of this RFP. 
· Whitehouse Field Scoreboard – See new business
· Lifeguard Stands – DPW will be building them.
· Sand Pond Restroom – They will aim for June 1st for completion.
NEW BUSINESS 
· CPC Projects Initial Review

· WHF Lights - Ben will have #’s from Musco Lighting soon.

· Brooks and Sr. Memorial Fields fusion bonded fencing and backstops for both locations $95 to $100k. Lee Culver wants to see the gates and walkways put back in at the 1st and 3rd plates at Brooks Park Field.

· Sand Pond Improvements Phase II – Remove boathouse, add a swing set, new split rail fence, picnic area and if possible some tree removal.
· Whitehouse Field – See Public Presentations Brian 
· BCCC 

· Labor Day shut down for maintenance.
· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday September 24, 2019.
· Schedule a short special meeting for 9/17/19 to discuss the Capital Plan, go over CPC articles and regular articles. Please add a regular article for ADA compliant Mobi mats at all beaches.
OPEN SESSION*
· Lee Culver – 
· Brooks Park – The library employees are parking at Brooks Park while they work. 

· We need cameras at all of our facilities. Eric Beebe agreed that cameras would be helpful to circumvent vandalism at our beaches and all of our other facilities. 

· The Cranberry festival did not have any police details at their past 2 events. 

· John Mahan  

· Brooks Park Hollow; Lily Daniels Diehl, a Monomoy High Junior wants to submit a plan to replant the area and raise funds for the trees for her senior project. She will attend a future Commission meeting.
· John asked Eric about putting together a plan for locking restrooms at the end of the night.
· Vahan Khachadoorian - Senior Softball tournament is coming up in September.
· Frank Crowley – Our Annual Pickleball Fun Fest is coming up on 9/21 with player numbers in the 200’s.

ADJOURN MEETING

A motion was made by Michael Hurley to adjourn the meeting at 7:40pm; Lee Culver seconded the motion. Vote is unanimous, 6 in favor, 0 against.  
Submitted by:


Lee Ames, Executive Assistant

Harwich Recreation & Youth

Secretary to the Commission

